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Welcome back to Term 3. 

 

In this newsletter we have important information about: 

 Parent Teacher Interviews - this is a very important meeting and 

we aim for 100% attendance. 

 Sacramental Programme starting next Tuesday… you can still     

enrol to be part of this learning opportunity. 

 Cullinane College Open Night - Thursday the 6th of August 6pm - 

8pm.  

 Keeping Ourselves Safe Parent information night. 

 Results from our Cross Country Survey - we have listened! 

 Photo information - tomorrow morning we have photos… get 

those orders in first thing in the morning. 

 

Have an excellent week! 

 

God Bless  

Jacqui Luxton 



Parent Interviews are next week. 

Wednesday and Thursday 

the 5th and 6th of     

August.  

3.30 to 6.00pm  
There are two ways to book a time... 

 Follow the link… https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code and  

      enter the code... 

 

 

 Ring Ivy on 3431227 

 

We use many different ways to find out where your child is at in      
reading, writing and maths and would like to share these with you. 
We  love to celebrate their learning. 

Some students need more time and support to work towards their 
goals for learning and behaviour. These meetings are important as we 
will work together with you and your child to identify and assist them 
to achieve their next learning goals. 

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code


You are still able to enrol…     

ask at the office. 



Our Year 7 and 8’s attended the Cullinane 

College Roadshow today. It was great to 

hear about the wonderful opportunities 

that await us for secondary education. It 

was great to hear from two of our past 

students too! 



Keeping Ourselves Safe 

Over the next few weeks we will be teaching the personal safety      

programme Keeping Ourselves Safe. We teach this vital              

programme every two years. 

Keeping Ourselves Safe has been designed to give students the skills 

to cope in situations involving abuse. It has three overall aims: 

 to develop and strengthen children’s skills to keep themselves 

safe with other people; 

 to support and encourage abused children to get help from caring 

adults; 

 to make teachers and parents/caregivers more aware of the need 

to keep children safe from abuse by adults or other children. 

Keeping Ourselves Safe will be taught by your child’s teacher, with 

support from the local Police School Community Officer as required. 

Constable Rob Conder will be available to answer any 

questions about this programme before we start teaching 

it... Date to be advised. 

You can also find out more information about this           

programme at the following web address. 

https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-

portal/resources/successful-relationships/keeping-1  

https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/keeping-1
https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/keeping-1


Photos  
are     

tomorrow!!! 





We are thrilled with the huge number of you who responded to our Cross       

Country Survey. Below are the results! 

The plan… 

We will be moving the Catholic Schools Cross Country to St Mary’s School. 

Friday the 4th of September will be the big day with Friday the 11th as 

a postponement date.  

All Children will be training in two categories...  

- a competitive group with a more challenging course. 

- a fitness group... this group will train with fitness circuits, running circuits 

and Jump Jam. 

We will be allowing parents to choose to opt their child out of 

the Cross Country Event Day. This opt out is for our students who really 

struggle with the performance side of the big day. They cannot opt out of 

the training programme as building fitness is essential. 









Who to see… If you have a query or concern regarding your child 

please see your child’s Teacher first. If you still require assistance please see 

your child's Team Leader as follows: 

 

Junior Team 

Dallas Limpus: 

Student from JLC, Room 3, 4 and 5 

 

Middle Team 

Cath Daignault: 

Students from Rooms 6, 7 and 8 

 

Senior Team 

Ian Kerr: 

Students from Rooms 9, 10 and 11 



  

We need your help… 
If your child is unwell, vomits or has diarrhoea you are   

required to keep your child home 48 hours after all 

symptoms have stopped. 

This is vital to contain the spread of the bug.  

Please use our Absentee App 

when your child is sick. This makes 

things so much easier for us here 

at school. Please give a detailed 

reason as this helps us to monitor 

the spread of illness and to assign 

the correct absence code for the 

Ministry of Education. 





 

July 
Wednesday 29th: 

 Technology @ Cullinane Year 7 & 8 

 Cullinane Roadshow @ 11am 

 Kapahaka 

 Rotary Readers 
Thursday 30th: 

 School Photos 

 Pita Pit go to lunchonline 

 Gifted & Talented Art 
Friday 31st: 

 Vision and Hearing testing 

 Duffy Theatre 9.30am 

 Gifted & Talented Art 

August 
Monday 3rd: 

 Dental Caravan on site 
Tuesday 4th: 

 Gifted and Talented STEM 

 First Reconciliation - God’s Love 5.30 at St Mary’s Church 
Wednesday 5th: 

 Year 7 & 8 Technology at Cullinane 

 Kapahaka 

 Rotary Readers 

 Parent Interviews 3.30 - 6.00 
Thursday 6th: 

 Pita Pit go to lunchonline 

 Parent Interviews 3.30 - 6.00 

 Cullinane Open Night 6.00 - 8.00 
Friday 7th: 

 Mass at Cullinane Rooms 10 & 11 
Tuesday 11th: 

 Contributing Netball 

 Gifted and Talented STEM 

 First Reconciliation - Choices 5.30 at St 
Mary’s Church 

 
 
School Concert @ the Whanganui Opera House… 
23rd of September 


